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Anyonghaseyo, dear brothers and sisters, 
 
Here again some inspiration, based on the words of True Father, True Mother, Sun Jin Nim and Heung 
Jin Nim [in spirit world]: 
 
True Father: "God is the eternal True Parent, eternal True Teacher, and eternal True Owner and King. If 
we are children of God, we need to become true parents first, just like God." [1] 
 
The ideal world of God's design is the world where everyone has a God-like heart, where everyone has a 
true parental heart towards all people of the world. Therefore all of us are requested to become true 
parents ourselves. And all have that potential, given by God: 
 
True Father: "The twenty-first century will be the era of True Parents, the era when people will mature 
spiritually, through the development of heart, to the point that everyone will become true parents." [2] 
 
We become true parents through the development of our heart, our love. Only by advancing in heart to 
higher and higher levels, can all people become true parents. It only works on the foundation of the 
blessing and of growing in love, deepening and broadening our hearts day by day: 
 
True Father: "We should embody true love and practice it in order to develop our character. This is the 
way each of us can become true parents." [3] 
 
By becoming able to love God and humanity the way True Parents do, we become true parents ourselves: 
 
True Father: "You must become like the True Parents. You must live like them and embrace heaven and 
earth, the entire world and humanity." [4] 
 
True Mother: "Please become sons and daughters that resemble True Parents and realize their hopes. This 
is the way to give blessings to our descendants in the future." [5] 
 
True Father: "You should be able to embrace the sons and daughters of all races as well as their grandsons 
and granddaughters. In this way, you should stand in the position to become the owners of the family 
who, as true parents, love the people of the world with true love." [6] 



 

 

 
Only by loving the people of the world with a God-like heart, can we be true parents ourselves. Becoming 
true parents is not something impossible. It is something that all of us can do and all of us are even 
destined to achieve. Becoming true parents is about spreading true love unconditionally to everyone and 
becoming embodiments of love. This requires a revolution of heart, it requires constant transformation of 
heart. In this field we certainly should not stagnate: 
 
True Father: "We all need to practice the true love that liberates us to love our enemies, become true 
persons who properly understand the spirit world, become true parents and establish true families. This 
personal transformation is the starting point of the world of peace." [7] 
 
The ideal world starts from the transformation of our heart. We need to be ready to even love "the 
enemy", that means people who are difficult to love. If our hearts change to that extent, then God can 
work powerfully and others will be attracted: 
 
Sun Jin Nim: "If we come to resemble True Parents, I believe people from around the world – I am 
talking about people, and even organizations who are not yet part of our movement – will be inspired to 
support our movement. They will be captivated by the vision, the commitment, and our character, 
professionalism and heart."[8] 
 
Most of all they will be attracted by our heart and love. To advance in heart fast, we need the help of True 
Father, Heung Jin Nim and Jesus. We need to ask them for help. They are desperate to teach us love: 
 
Heung Jin Nim: "As you love people, then beyond all your own limitations or your own concepts, just 
love the people, and the final victory will be yours. And those people who did wrong or those people who 
made some mistake will finally repent and bow down before you. 
 
So just love the people, and in that way my spirit can be with you, and we can really do so much. I'm only 
here to teach love. My only mission is to teach love, loving one another, loving True Parents, loving 
Heaven and living a life of love. 
 
My whole existence has no other purpose than that. And when I see you opening up, when I see you 
loving more, then I'm happy. And that happiness is such a special feeling and I want you to experience 
that same feeling." [9] 
 
It is a really wonderful blessing to have such helpers. But again, we need to ask them. They need to be 
invited. We need to give them the green light. They do not force themselves upon us. They wait for us to 
open up for them. 
 
Love from Bruno 
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